R.O.O.C. Inc.

11018 North Cut Road, Roscommon, MI 48653

www.rooc.org

MEMORANDUM

To: Shawn Petri
From: Somer Quinlan
Re: ROOC Update
Date: June 9, 2025

Summer has officially arrived, and our calendar is full of exciting outdoor activities designed to engage and energize participants throughout the season.

Spring Professional Development

In May, we successfully completed our Spring Professional Development Session. All staff participated and fulfilled their annual Recipient Rights Training, ensuring continued compliance and reinforcing our commitment to high-quality service.

Strategic Planning and Policy Review

This June, we will conduct our Annual Review of Policies and Procedures and our Annual Strategic Plan Analysis.

Incompass Spring Conference

Last week, we attended the Incompass Spring Conference in Traverse City. This was an excellent opportunity to network and collaborate with other service providers from across the state of Michigan, sharing insights and strengthening partnerships.

Facility Renovations and Temporary Relocation

Renovations to our building are well underway, including the recent removal of the rear exterior wall of the activity room. Construction will continue throughout June, impacting additional office areas. Beginning June 23rd, the building will no longer be accessible. During this time, we will transition our operations to the Career Tech Center at Roscommon Middle School, which will serve as our daily meeting location for bussing and logistics. We are extremely grateful for the use of this space as our building improvements move forward.

June Activities

Planned outings this month include nature walks at North Higgins Lake and Hanson Hills, putt-putt golf, a picnic with outdoor games, and attending the BlueGill Festival in St. Helen.

Looking Ahead: Special Olympics Canoe Race

Mark your calendars! The Special Olympics Canoe Race is scheduled for Friday, July 25th at Pendrod's in Grayling. ROOC is proud to once again be a sponsor, and our logo will be featured on the official event shirts. Anyone interested in purchasing a shirt is encouraged to contact ROOC with their information by June 23rd.

We look forward to an active and engaging summer and appreciate everyone's flexibility and support during our renovation transition.